
                                                              
                                             

Sarah J. Helming        11/7/24  
Deputy Administrator, Animal Care, USDA/APHIS/AC  
Via email: sarah.j.helming@usda.gov ; animalcare@usda.gov 

Deputy Administrator Helming, 

I am writing to you today to file a Federal Complaint against the Alpha Genesis Corporation ( 56-
R-0105 ; 56-B-0120 ) for a large monkey escape which has occurred within the last 24 hours.  I urge you 
to send an inspector to this facility immediately. 

According to a Yemassee (SC) police department report posted on October 6 “As of 9:45PM, we can 
confirm that 40 primates have escaped from the Alpha Genesis facility located on Castle Hall Road.”   
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=978841384288120&set=a.228779092627690 

This incident would clearly violate either Sec. 2.38 Misc.(f)(1) Animal Handling — Handling of all 
animals shall be done as expeditiously and carefully as possible in a manner that does not cause 
trauma, overheating, excessive cooling, behavioral stress, physical harm, or unnecessary discomfort or  
Sec. 3.75 Housing Facilities, general.  

The clear carelessness which allowed these forty monkeys to escape endangered not only the safety of the 
animals, but also put the residents of South Carolina at risk. 

It is important to note that Alpha Genesis was cited for primate escapes as recently as 2022 (see Sec. 3.75 
Housing Facilities, general violation in the attached inspection report).  Therefore, any violations issued 
against Alpha Genesis for this monkey escape must be considered repeat violations. 

Alpha Genesis must be fully investigated and prosecuted.  Their violations must be punished.  A case 
must be opened with the Investigative and Enforcement Services Division of the USDA.   

At the conclusion of this investigation, the maximum penalty must be assessed against Alpha Genesis  — 
$12,722 per infraction, per animal.  As you know, since forty monkeys escaped, even a significantly 
reduced penalty could reach six figures.  

I look forward to hearing from you in the near future about the fate of this facility.  
  
             Sincerely, 

             Michael A. Budkie, A.H.T., 
             Executive Director, SAEN   

Attachments:  1 Alpha Genesis Inspection report 
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